
March 1, 2024

Luke LeMond
Site Manager
Solid Waste Program
State of Washington Dept. of Ecology
Central Regional Office
1250 West Alder St.
Union Gap, WA  98903-0009

Re:  DTG Yakima – Agreed Order No. DE 21624 – Monthly Progress Letter – February

Dear Mr. LeMond:

In accordance with Section 7.3 of Agreed Order (AO) No. DE 21624, the following is a description of the
actions taken during February 2024 to implement the requirements of this AO.

Activities:
On-site activities included weekly ambient and gas probe sampling. Every other week regulatory review
meetings were also held to assess conditions and the data.

Revisions to Limited Remedial Investigation (RI) Work Plans have been underway in accordance with the
January 22, 2024 Ecology letter and the January 26, 2024 review meeting with Ecology. Work Plans snd
revisions to date include:

 Thermistor Work Plan (work and report completed)
 Air Sampling Work Plan (work scheduled for week of March 25, 2024)
 Revised sampling locations and analysis summary (Submitted February 9, 2024)
 Air and Landfill Gas (LFG) Sampling and Analysis Plan (Will be submitted in March)
 Groundwater Sampling/RI Work Plan (work scheduled for Q2/Q3 2024)

Arrangements have been progressed for the execution of the Air Sampling Work Plan, including but not
limited to scheduling of staff, coordinating with laboratories, and reserving sampling equipment.

Deviations from Plans (if any):
None.

Deviations Description from the Scope of Work and Schedule:
None.



All Data Received or Collected:
Ambient and gas probe data for gases and temperature were emailed, separately, to Ecology weekly
after measurements were taken. Data was entered into the tracking spreadsheets and assessed by
Landfill Fire Control, Inc. (LFCI).

Deliverables for the Upcoming Month:
Deliverables will include:

 Revised Air Sampling Work Plan with the Air and LFG Sampling and Analysis Plan
 Execution of the Air Sampling Work Plan
 2023 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report

Please contact me to discuss any of the above items.

Respectfully,

Ian Sutton
Director of Engineering
DTG Recycle
isutton@dtgrecycle.com

Enclosures

cc:   mbrady@parametrix.com


